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Beautiful 63rd Day of All True Things and Appreciation For David and Kyung Ja Hanna! 

 

On the 25th of May members from across Europe gathered at Livingstone House to take part in a 

beautiful service hosted by River South Community… 

 

 
 

Members and leaders all gathered, many spilling into the hallways and overflow rooms to take part in this 

special day. There were many leaders who made the special trip to England to pay their gratitude for 

everything the Hanna couple have done for our members, with in person and video testimonies being 

given by many such as Peter N. and Dieter and Anna Schmidt. 

 



 

 

There was also special Holy Day celebrations with a beautiful offering table that was prepared by the 

members and gifts of a new children's activity book for the kids to enjoy. One of the most meaningful 

moments was when members all came together hands on each other's shoulders, to all pray together for 

the Pammer couple in their new role as North Region Leaders showing deep unity and care as a 

community. 

 

 
 

Here is a short testimony from some of the members who watched the service via livestream- 

 

'David…I watched the recording of Sunday's Service at South London Community. I appreciated 

you and Kyung ja singing the Irish song 'the meeting of the waters'. I believe Ireland has a place 

in your hearts as well. The whole Service was really beautiful. You and Kyung ja will always 

have a place in our hearts. We are wishing you well in your future and perhaps we will meet 

again some sunny day.' 

 

Love from John and Tae and brothers and sisters in Ireland. 

 

 
 



 

 

Members were then able to all enjoy lunch together, with many listening to and taking part in the open 

mic during the afternoon. Overall it was a beautiful and sunny day, the perfect compliment to this lovely 

and meaningful day for our community. 

 

 
 

 
 

  


